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I hope that this bulletin finds you as well as can be expected.

Attached is the Confederation of NATO Retired Staff Associations Newsletter Number 4 which gives much information for NATO retired staff.  I shall limit this bulletin to ANARCP matter

Date and of Next General Assembly

The 2015 General Assembly will take place on 20 May 2015. It will be preceded by the plenary meeting of the Executive Committee on 19 May 2015.

ANARCP Bye Laws

Attached is a copy of the Bye Laws which have been updated as result of the discussion held at the General Assembly held in May.  They have been agreed by the Executive Committee.  The changes from the versions discussed at the 2014 GA are:  
1. The quorum for any Assembly is be fixed at 100.  It has been increasingly difficult to achieve a quorum at the General Assemblies even with proxies therefore it was agreed that the quorum would be fixed at the relatively low number of 100 
2. From this year life membership will no longer be offered.  This avoids increasing the dues for the time being.  The need for more funds has been caused increasing by financial commitments aggravated by less support from SHAPE.  
3. The term of office of the Honorary President will be limited to 3 year but may be extended by the membership at the recommendation of the Executive Committee. 

New Members

We welcome following new members to our association:


 Chairman: Peter Ludford, Chemin des Théodosiens 159, 7060 Soignies, Belgium. Tel +32 67 33 50 13
ANARCP HRM Directorate, Civilian HRM Branch, 7010 SHAPE, Belgium


Mr. Robert SIGMON
Mr. Christopher EVIS 
Mr. Johannes Wilhelmus HANSSEN 
Mr. Albert SCHOLER 
Mr. Heinz-Eugen SCHLAUCH 
Mrs Marcia Giuseppa DIMARTINO 
Mrs. Katrin WALZ 
Mrs. Adriana Jaapje FEUNEKES 
Mr. Svend Aage GILLING  
Mr. Bernd OTTINGER 
Mr. Peter Thomas Arthur COOPER











Departed Members

It is with sorrow I and the committee have to inform you of the decease of:


Mme. Jacoba FRANKEN 
Mme. Filomena VERTEFEUILLE 
Mr. Renauld DE BRIEY 
Mr. Declean W.McLOUGHLIN 
Mr. Brian THOMAS 
Mrs. Jeanne BERNTSEN 
Mr. Mahir BODUR
Mrs Connie EARL 
Mrs Carmen GOODMAN


Our sincere condolences and sympathy is extended to their families and friends

Call for nominations for election:  

Next year, 2015, Bob Moriau and Hessel Rutten will stand down from the committee.  Mr Rutten has agreed to stand for election in 2015

Enclosed at annex A is a form for the nomination of new members for the Executive Committee.  The ballot will take place by mail or email before our next General Assembly.

We need people who are able and prepared to defend the interests of our members.

So take the opportunity to nominate yourselves or any member who would like to serve on the Executive Committee of our Association

And lastly the Committee and I wish you all the very best of everything in coming year,






Peter Ludford
Chairman
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ANNEX A
ANARCP Elections 2015
NOMINATIONS

I …………………………(address)………………………………………………………
present my nomination for election to the Executive Committee. I have the ability to hold active office and attend meetings as stated in the Constitution and Bye Laws
I attach a brief résumé of any past experience which may be useful whilst serving on the committee. I agree that this résumé shall be distributed to all members together with the voting paper.
Signed	 
Please send, before the end of January 2015  to:

ANARCP,
HRM Directorate, ACO				Or Email: anarcp1980@gmail;.com
7010 SHAPE, 
BELGIUM.
Attn.: Elections
Elections APCROC 2015
CANDIDATURES

Je soussigné(e) ……………………..(adresse)…………………………..…….
présente ma candidature pour l’élection du Comité exécutif. Je suis en mesure d’occuper une fonction et de participer à des réunions conformément à le constitution et le règlement d’ordre intérieur  
tatuts 
Je joins un bref curriculum vitae exposant mon expérience passée susceptible d’être utile dans le cadre des fonctions à assumer au sein du Comité. J’accepte que ce curriculum vitae soit envoyé à l’ensemble des membres en même temps que les bulletins de vote.
(Signé)	 
À renvoyer avant la fin du mois de janvier 2015 à l’adresse suivante 

ANARCP,
HRM Directorate, ACO				Ou email: anarcp1980@gmail.com
7010 SHAPE, 
BELGIUM.
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